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December 16, 2011

Via email: vacorecons@va.gov
Via USPS First Class Mail

Mr. Thomas J. Leney, Executive Director

Small and Veteran Business Programs

Department of Veteran Affairs

Center for Veteran Enterprise

810 Vermont Avenue, N.W.,

Washington, D. C. 20420


Re:
Ms. Lisa Wolford/ CSSS.NET; Request for Reconsideration of Denial of Listing as SDVOSB
Dear Mr. Leney:


This law firm represents Ms. Lisa Wolford and CSSS.NET, her company.  Based on your letter dated October 24, 2011, finding that CSSS.NET has been denied for inclusion in the VA VetBiz Vendor Information Pages (VIP) Verification Program, Ms. Wolford filed a Request for Reconsideration on November 3, 2011.  The 60 day period required by 38 CFR §74.13 for the CVE to provide a decision regarding the status of CSSS.net as a Service Disabled Veteran-Owned Small Business (SDVOSB) will therefore end on January 3, 2012.  We are particularly concerned by the casual pace of the process given the ample evidence available to your agency confirming that CSSS.NET is verified and certified by the SBA as an (8)a/SDB firm.  
Ms. Wolford has directed me to write to you for the following two purposes:

1. To offer any and all assistance that you require that has already not been provided in clarifying for CVE any issue with regard to the status of CSSS.NET as a SDVOSB.  She stands ready to put her accountant, business attorney, estate tax attorney and any other knowledgeable person at your disposal in your review of her application so that she may be able to reinstate the VetBiz VIP listing of CSSS.NET. 
2. As you know, she began the arduous process of updating CSSS.NET’s status under the new rules in March, 2011.  In the ensuing months she has provided voluminous documentation requested by CVE, resulting in an erroneous denial on August 23, 2011. You reviewed her application during September and October, 2011, and issued a second denial on October 24, 2011 on different grounds, as erroneous as those for the first denial. In the event that the CVE either persists in its refusal to restore CSSS.NET’s listing or fails to make a decision within the 60 day period required by 38 CFR §74.13, Ms. Wolford will be pursuing any and all legal remedies that are available to her in order to obtain the relief she seeks from the denial of her company’s rightful status as a SDVOSB.  
Thank you for your attention to this matter.





Sincerely,





Haytham Faraj

HF/mjp

Cc:
Ms. Lisa Wolford


Hon. Eric K. Shinseki, Secretary, Department of Veteran’s Administration

Mr. Will A. Gunn, General Counsel, Department of Veteran’s Affairs
1800 Diagonal Road Suite 210 • Alexandria, Virginia • 22314
Phone 703-706-9566; Fax 202.318.7652
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